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Holymoorside & Walton Parish Council 
 

Members of Holymoorside & Walton Parish Council met for their full meeting on Tuesday the 3rd July 2018 
in Holymoorside village hall and in attendance were Councillors; Martin Thacker (in the chair), Audrey 
Broderick, Ann Grinbergs, Diana Hinchliffe, Pat Maskrey, Jeff Swallow, Paul Truscott, Donald Walker, 
Norman Wragg and Clerk Kate Brailsford. 
 

Minutes from the previous full council meeting were resolved, including allotment matters and the upgrade 
of the kitchen. There was one planning application, which was noted.   
 

Members discussed outside maters, which included gardening services and parking and traffic issues in 
Holymoorside.  Following discussion, it was resolved that the council would like a traffic regulation order on 
Holymoor Road and yellow lines in the centre of the village.  However, Derbyshire County Council had 
stressed that these initiatives would be low priority and subject to resident consultation.  
 

It was noted that the organisation of the event to commemorate ‘Battle’s Over-A Nation’s Tribute’ was 
progressing well; a risk assessment had been written and the programme schedule required finalising so the 
timings were correct for all performances.  It was noted that a grant had been sought from the Armed 
Forces Covenant Fund Trust for two silhouettes, to be placed on a bench in the memorial garden and on the 
seat on Walton Back Lane, in order to prompt reflection and in commemoration of the end of the First 
World War.     
 

Administration matters discussed included the fact that no on had expressed an interest in being co-opted 
on to the council.  It was agreed that this vacancy could just remain as the elections were scheduled for May 
2019.  Members also reviewed various policies and resolved new ones in relation to the new GDPR. 
 

Councillors were pleased that, following the Clerk’s recent meeting with the representative from a local 
public house, measures would be put in place to ensure that no drinks would be taken onto the recreation 
ground.  However, it was noted that other issues relating to the licenced premises adjacent the hall must be 
made to NEDDC as the parish council had no remit to deal with these issues. 
 

Financial matters were considered in depth, including a new contract for the electricity supply at the hall, 
acceptance of quotation for decoration required and costs associated with the upgrade of the website. 
Members agreed use of the recreation ground for a yoga class for sessions over the next couple of weeks.  
 

The next full meeting of the parish council is scheduled for Tuesday 4th September 2018 at 7.45 pm at 
Walton Village Hall, Walton Back Lane, Walton, Chesterfield. 


